
 
DOE FY 2002-2003 STUDIES:  SUMMARY STATUS  (as of December 2003) 

 
FINANCIAL SERVICES: 

 
The Request For Proposals (RFP) on the Financial Services Study closed on September 9, 2003.  
The Source Selection Evaluation Board (SSEB) is currently reviewing the offers.  A tentative 
performance decision is expected by December 31, 2003.   

 
HUMAN RESOURCES/TRAINING: 
 
A draft Performance Work Statement (PWS) on the Human Resources/Training Study was publicly 
released in July 2003 and a number of comments were received.  The MEO team has commenced its 
efforts.  A tentative performance decision is scheduled for July 2004.   
 
LOGISTICS: 
 
Draft PWSs on the Logistics Studies (NNSA and Non-NNSA) were released on FEDBIZOPPS in 
October 2003.  Tentative performance decisions are expected in August 2004.  
 
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY: 
 
The Information Technology Study PWS team has been writing the PWS.  On November 5, 2003, a 
draft PWS was posted on FEDBIZOPPS for review and comment.  A final PWS is scheduled for 
January 30, 2004.  A tentative performance decision is expected in December 2004. 

 
GRAPHICS: 
 
The Graphics full cost comparison study has been completed under the provisions of the old 
Circular.  The Most Efficient Organization (MEO) Team won the competition which will continue 
until a re-compete in 2008 for a 2009 award.  The tentative performance decision was appealed and 
the appeal was denied. 

 
CIVIL RIGHTS: 
 
The Civil Rights streamlined study performance decision, under the provisions of the new Circular 
(dated May 29, 2003), was announced on August 25th.  A contractor submitted the winning offer.   

 
PARALEGAL: 
 
The Paralegal Study was discontinued per the request of the Team Leader and the July 2002 decision 
of the Competitive Sourcing Executive Steering Group.  This study is no longer being tracked as part 
of the Department’s FY 2002-2003 competitive sourcing program. 

  
PERSONNEL SECURITY: 
 
In June 2002, the Competitive Sourcing Executive Steering Group decided to withhold the Personnel 
Security Study from further study pending the outcome of NNSA’s reorganization.  This study is no 
longer being tracked as part of the Department’s FY 2002-2003 competitive sourcing program. 


